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insubordinate conduct.  You did not appeal your NJP. 
 
On 7 December 1987, you received NJP for two (2) separation specifications of insubordinate 
conduct, and for wrongfully communicating a threat.  You did not appeal your NJP.  A portion of 
the NJP was suspended for six (6) months.  On 10 December 1987, your command issued you a 
“Page 11” retention warning (Page11) documenting your frequent involvement with military 
authorities as evidenced by your three (3) NJPs.  The Page 11 advised you that a failure to take 
corrective action may result in administrative separation or judicial proceedings.  You did not 
elect to submit a Page 11 rebuttal statement. 
 
On 16 December 1987, your command issued you a Page 11 documenting certain misconduct on 
the rifle range that could have resulted in an injury to yourself or other Marines.  The Page 11 
warned you that any further incidents of misconduct could result in administrative/disciplinary 
action.  You did not elect to submit a Page 11 rebuttal statement.  On 22 December 1987, the 
suspended portion of your NJP from 7 December 1987 was vacated and enforced due to your 
continuing misconduct.   
 
On 7 February 1988, you commenced a period of UA that terminated on 16 February 1988.  On 
30 March 1988, you were convicted at a Summary Court-Martial (SCM) for your 9-day UA.  
You were sentenced to confinement for twenty-one (21) days, a reduction in rank to the lowest 
enlisted paygrade (E-1), and forfeitures of pay.  On 7 April 1988, the Convening Authority 
approved the SCM sentence. 
 
On 29 September 1988, your command notified you of administrative separation proceedings by 
reason of misconduct due to a pattern of misconduct.  On 13 October 1988, the Staff Judge 
Advocate for the General Court-Martial Convening Authority determined your administrative 
separation was legally and factually sufficient.  Ultimately, on 27 October 1988, you were 
separated from the Marine Corps for misconduct with an under Other Than Honorable conditions 
(OTH) discharge characterization and assigned an RE-4 reentry code.    
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to, your desire for a discharge upgrade and contentions that:  (a) 
you have carried the shame and burden of the OTH since your discharge, (b) your misconduct 
stemmed from your misuse of alcohol as a coping mechanism due to your sexual preferences 
being the opposite of what the U.S. Armed Forces viewed at the time, (c) post-service you have 
undergone much needed counseling and have become a productive member of society, and (d) 
you have never had any alcohol-related issues criminally as well as administratively.  For 
purposes of clemency and equity consideration, the Board considered the entirety of the evidence 
you provided in support of your application. 
 
After thorough review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  First and foremost, the Board determined there was no credible or convincing 
evidence in the record to indicate your separation was based on homosexuality.  The Board 
concluded that the sole underlying basis for your administrative separation was the 
aforementioned record of misconduct. 






